
MAY 2018 
 

Monday, May 28th, is MEMORIAL DAY!  

Daybreak will be closed. Wishes for every-

one to have a happy and safe holiday! 



  LOOKING AHEAD - UPCOMING ACTIVITIES 

Hymn Sing  

Drum Therapy  

 

Bingo Games  

Birthday  

Celebration  

 

Manicures for  

 Men &  

Women  

Bowling  

Book  

Club  

Crossword     

Puzzle  
 

Dominoes  

Tournament  

Tuesdayõs 

Poker with  

Tony  
 

Karaoke  

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

    

Tuesday, 5/1 

Music w// Pete & Betty 
 

Friday, 5/4 

Karaoke w/Sunrise 

 

Tuesday, 5/8 

Rochester & Mattingly 

Families Sing 

 

Wednesday, 5/9 

Visit w/Hood Students 

 

Monday Mornings 

Bridge w/Anna &  

Lucien 
 

Check the Activity  

Calendar for other  

activities throughout 

the month: 

Project Linus Blankets 

Dance Club w/LeAnn 

Poker w/ Tony 

Knit/Crochet w/Connie 

Menôs Group w/Frank 



 Happy Spring, at last!! It sure has been slow to warm up and 
dry out! We are so grateful to the Middletown High School Honor So-
ciety students who  came this past weekend to weed and clean up 
the courtyard, and to Jeff and Tyler Bush who have been working on 
the pond. The mulch was put down on Monday and it is really looking 
good out there. Weôve got some new patio furniture coming thanks to 
a generous donation from our friends at  Evangelical Lutheran 
Church that will expand our seating, just in time for the real warm up!  
 The activity staff have a lot of great things lined up this month. 
I am particularly excited about our choir performance. In January, we 
were awarded a grant through the Frederick Arts Council that al-
lowed us to hire a music therapist, Darcy OôDaniel from Noteable 
Progressions Music Therapy, to run two music therapy groups. One 
was for our younger senior crowd. They met weekly for 16 weeks 
and enjoyed singing, making music, and just having fun together. 
The group will culminate with performances here and at Edenton Re-
tirement Community later this month. We are so grateful to the Fred-
erick Arts Council for appreciating the value of music therapy for sen-
iors. It has had physical, emotional, and social benefits for everyone! 
 While we are giving thanks...we recently got notice that we 
were awarded two other grants. We were awarded  a new bus from 
the Maryland Transit Administration. They will pay 80% and Day-
break will pay 20%. It wonôt arrive for another year, but we are 
thrilled that we will be able to replace the oldest bus in the fleet with 
a new one. We were also awarded $50,000 in funding through a 
Fredrick County Community Partnership Grant. This will be used for 
our subsidy funding program for the new fiscal year (starting July 
2018). We are so grateful to the County Council and County Execu-
tive for recognizing the value of our services to Frederick County 
seniors and their families! There are a few more grants that we ap-
plied for and haven't heard from yet. Keep your fingers crossed!  
 On that note, I must thank everyone who had their ñfingers 
crossedò for my dancing debut with my husband at the Alzheimerôs 
Association Memory Ball. I am so grateful for the support we re-
ceived from all of you. Read inside for an update.  
 

 I wish you all a happy spring. Please call if I can be of service 
to you.                                                   
    Fondly, Christina 



AT THE SENIOR CENTERS 
May 4: The Department of Aging in cooperation with Seed of 
Life, Inc. and the Western Maryland branch of the Maryland 
Food Bank will offer a monthly food distribution program for 
eligible seniors one day each month from 1-2 pm at the Fred-
erick Senior Center.  
May 18: Taney Ave Center: Circle of Friends...Memory 
Caf® and More. This program is designed to offer a safe and 
relaxed place where caregivers, the person for whom they 
care, families, friends, and health & social professionals 
come together for a time of support, activity and good food. If 
you havenôt tried the Memory Caf® yet, this is a great month 
to do so. Complimentary lunch is provided. RSVP to 301-600-
6001. 

OTHER MEMORY CAFES:  
Thurmont Senior Center- Held the first Thursday of 
the month from 12-2 p.m. Call 301-271-7911 to RSVP 
and for more information.  
Emmitsburg Senior Center- Last Tuesday of the 
month from 11:30 a.m. until 1 p.m. Call 301-471-3146 
to RSVP and for more information.  
Middletownï Second Friday of the month, 10-11am. 
Middletown United Methodist Church 301-371-5550 to 
RSVP and for more information. 

 
May 14: The Frederick County Commission on Aging is hosting a 
special speaker for Older Americanôs Month at the May 14, 2018 
meeting.  The meeting will be held at the Frederick Senior Center 
and the Commission members will be joining Frederick Seniors for 
lunch at 12:00 and our speaker will begin approximately 12:30. 
The speaker, Mr. Warren Dorsey, 97 years young ,will be speaking 
about his life growing up in Carroll and Frederick Counties, as 
chronicled in his book ñIn Carrieôs Footprint, the Long Walk of War-
ren Dorseyò. Reservations must be made if you wish to attend the 
lunch:  301-600-1048.  



Caregiver Educational Series in Frederick County- Sponsored 
by The Copper Ridge Integrace Institute and the Frederick Coun-
ty Department of Aging. Join Dr. Tabassum Majid, PhD, as she 
shares the latest advancements in dementia findings.  
o   May 16- Living with Mild Cognitive Impairment: A Panel Dis-
cussion  

o   June 13- Decision Making and Preferences in Care 
o   July 11- The latest Advances in Dementia Diagnosis and Pre-
vention  

Register for any or all of these FREE, informative lectures by call-
ing 301-600-6001 or emailing cargiversupport@ freder-
ickcountymd.gov All programs are 5:30- 7 p.m. 5:30- 6 p.m. 
light fare and conversation and 6-7 p.m. seminar. 
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The Frederick County Department of Aging announced that it will 
hold monthly community outreach services in Middletown, MD  
beginning on May 7 at Middletown Town Hall (31 West Main St.)  

Program Specialists will be onsite the first Monday of every 
month from 1-3:30 p.m. to answer questions, provide information 
and provide application assistance to seniors, their families and 
caregivers on Medicare benefits, housing options, medical and 
dental services, the Meals on Wheels program and other county 
services and resources.  Stop in to see them! 

Music and Memory  is a special program that uses personalized 
playlists for people with dementia, or other cognitive and mental 
health issues, as a behavioral intervention and to improve quality 
of life for the individual and the caregiver. Program participants /
caregivers will work with a staff member to develop a play list and 
will be provided  an iPod, headsets, and charging equipment at 
no cost We have seen first hand here how beneficial these iPods 
can be for people living with dementia AND their caregivers.  

Please call Mary or Mindy at 301-600-6001 for more  
information! 

mailto:cargiversupport@frederickcountymd.gov
mailto:cargiversupport@frederickcountymd.gov
http://www.middletown.md.us/


       NURSES  NOTES  

10 STEPS FOR SUCCESS MANAGING MEDICINES 

1. Know your & your loved oneôs medicines 

¶ Know names, reason for use and possible side effects 

¶ Ask pharmacist or doctor if you donôt understand the instructions 

¶ Contact your pharmacist or doctor if you are having side effects 

2. Take your medications exactly as directed 

3. Continue taking all your medicines until the doctor says to stop 

4. Keep your list of medicines current 

¶ Keep an updated list of all  your medications, sample medicines, 

over the counter medicines, vitamins and dietary/herbal supple-

ments. 

5. Do not use old or expired medications 

6. Store medicines in a cool and dry place 

¶ Do not store medicines in the heat (e.g. near a stove), direct sun-

light (on windowsill) or in a wet and damp place (bathroom). 

7. Store your medicinces in one location 

¶ Keep all medicines in one place unless they need to be stored in a 

fridge. 

8. Use only one pharmacy 

¶ Use only one pharmacy or one pharmacy chain (e.g. CVS, Giant, 

etc.) for all prescription medicines. 

9. Ask your doctor or pharmacist before taking over the counter 

medicines. 

10. Read all your medicine labels and written instructions before 

taking each medicine especially new ones. 
 

* Donôt share your medicines with other people including family 

members. 

* Bring an updated medicine list to all your doctorsô appointments. 

* Send an updated list of medicines to Daybreak whenever there is 

any medication changes. This is so we are aware of the change 

and reason for the change and can monitor for possible side ef-

fects. This is the only way we can provide the best possible care 

for each of our participants. 
 

Thank you all, 

Chris Grable, RN 

Health Director 
*Information from American Society of Consultant Parmacists & mustforseniors.org  



To the friends and family of  

 

Ana Banks  

John Browning  

Jessie Fisher  

Robert Hughes  

Dolly Staley  

Mary Wolinsky  

 

They will be missed.  

OUR CONDOLENCES  
 

 

Families who have benefited from the services of  
Daybreak may be looking for opportunities to keep the memory of 
their loved one alive.  One way to do so is to give a memorial dona-
tion to Daybreak in your loved oneõs name, or to designate that me-
morial donations from family and friends be sent to Daybreak. Day-
break is a non-profit 501c3 and donations are tax deductible. Dona-
tions made in memory of a participant will be acknowledged to the 

donor and to the family. Donations are used to support program 
needs and the scholarship fund. If you are interested in making a 

memorial gift or want to learn more about these tax -deductible con-
tributions, please contact Christina at direc-

tor@daybreakadultdayservices.org. 

MEMORIAL DONATIONS  



Are you connected? 
 

 Loneliness is a huge problem in America today.  According to a 

TIME magazine article by Jeffrey Kluger from December 2017, ñ42.6 

million Americans are estimated to be suffering from chronic lonelinessò.  

Julianne Holt-Lunstad, a Brigham Young University psychology and 

neuroscience professor, completed an analysis of many studies and found 

that ñadults who are lonely have a 50% greater risk of dying within a giv-

en period than people who are more connectedò.  She identified the cause 

of this premature death as ñstress triggered by loneliness, which weakens 

the immune system and other bodily functions.ò  Connecting with others 

helps diminish feelings of loneliness.  Jennifer Curran of Maryland Relay 

came to Daybreak in April to present all of the great services and equip-

ment that people may be eligible to receive for free. 

 Some of the free services that Maryland Relay provides include 

speech to speech (STS) and visually assisted STS (to help people who 

can hear clearly, but have difficulty speaking), traditional relay (help for 

callers who are deaf, hearing impaired) using a text telephone (TTY), and 

voice carryover (allows someone with hearing impairment to speak into 

the handset, but read the other personôs reply). They provide equipment 

at no charge to anyone who needs it.  They have amplified phones to help 

with hearing loss.  They have ring signalers (outlet attachments so that a 

lamp can be attached to your phone and the lamp will flash on and off 

when the phone is ringing and/or a bed shaker device that slips under 

your mattress and is connected to your phone, so that when the phone 

rings, the entire mattress will vibrate alerting you of a call). They also 

offer picture phones and phones with large numbers that are easier to see.  

They provide tablets that help individuals with difficulty speaking by al-

lowing those individuals to use the tablet to speak words for them that 

they are unable to speak themselves.   

 At this time, Maryland Relay is only providing landline type 

phone equipment.  If you have a mobile phone and are interested in hav-

ing it be more accessible, Jennifer suggests contacting the maker of the 

phone to find out more about accessibility options.  She mentioned that 

the Apple I phone has some accessibility options.  Samsung phones also 

offer various adaptive options in the settings app.  Jennifer also suggested 

a website, teltex.com for purchasing accessories that may be helpful. 

 

From the Social Worker 



DAYBREAKõS CAREGIVERS  

SUPPORT GROUP  

Are you providing care for a loved one?  
 

Do something good for yourself and try out our care-
giverõs support group. We meet the third Monday of 
each month from 4:30 -6:30 at Daybreak. Dinner and 

care -giving are provided AT NO COST TO YOU!  
 

You will have two uninterrupted hours to take a 
breath, recharge, and refocus. If nothing else, you get 
to enjoy a great meal and some good laughs while in 

the company of some really nice folks.  
 

Upcoming Support Group Dates  
 

May 21     June 18      July 16  
 

   RSVP to Gwenda if you plan to attend.  

 To qualify for assistive equipment from Maryland Relay, you 

need to be: 

 1) A Maryland resident 

 2) Over the age of 3  

3) Receiving some form of benefit/assistance  

    (social security, MA, SSI, SSDI) 

4) Experiencing a difficulty that affects your ability  

     to use a phone 

 I have applications and am happy to help with completing the 

application.  Both English and Spanish Applications can also be print-

ed from the Maryland Relay website, mdrelay.org.  After your appli-

cation is submitted, you will be contacted by letter and directed to go 

to an evaluation center in Frederick to try the different equipment 

available and pick the one that you like.  Your equipment will then be 

mailed to you.  Someone from Maryland  Relay can also come to your 

home to help with set up and training on using the new equipment.  If 

you are having trouble connecting with loved ones, please consider 

Maryland Relay.  I wish everyone well and wish all of the mothers, a 

happy motherôs day! 

~Cheralee Von Ancken, LCSW-C, Social Worker 



Anniversaries  
7 years : Health Director Chris Grable RN .  

Chris is an exceptional nurse who manages the health needs of our 

partipcants and the myriad of paperwork that goes along with that 

with exceptional skill and a loving heart.  

6 years: Receptionist òPlusó Gwenda Roberson.  

Gwenda manages the busy entrance, the phones, and SO much 

more, with a smile and good cheer. She makes guests and new com-

ers feel welcome and helps all of the staff stay organized and on 

task.  

4 years: Program Assistant Amy Vanderhuff  

Amy is a wonderfully kind and compassionate nursing assistant who 

keeps an eye on all of our participants, helping them with a variety 

of needs with dignity and great care.  

2 years: Social Worker Cheralee vonAncken  

Cheralee is wonderful resource to participants and families as they 

navigate the often murky waters of aging. She has a kind heart and 

a soft shoulder when someone is distressed, and is full of resource 

ideas when people need suggestions. 

 

Thank you to all of you for the amazing work you do every day 

at Daybreak!  
 

Hellos and Goodbyes  
This month we are very excited to welcome new part time activity assis-

tant Ana Jones -Casillas. Ana comes to senior care after  working in the 

public school system. She will be working Mondays, Tuesdays and 

Wednesdays to keep our participants active and happy. Welcome Ana!  

 

We are also very sad to say goodbye to program assistant Geneen Sturgis 

who has moved out of the area. Geneen has a huge heart and a gentle dis-

position that made her a wonderful program assistant. We will all miss 

her, but wish her the best!  

Stʆᴳ Nˏwʟ ˉnʋ Nᴉeʟ 



 

4(!.+ 9/5 3/ -5#( 4/ !,, /& 9/5 
7(/ 7)3(%$ 53 7%,, !.$ -!$% $/.!4)/.3 4/ 
4(% !,:(%)-%2ȭ3 !33)#)!4)/. 4(2/5'( /52 
$!.#).' 0!'%Ȣ -9 (53"!.$ !.$ ) (!$ 3/ -5#( 
&5. 0!24)#0!4).' ). 4(% -%-/29 "!,,Ȣ 7% !2% 
6%29 02/5$ 4(!4 7% 7/. ! -)22/2 "!,, 42/Ȥ
0(9 &/2 "%34 0!3/ $/",% $!.#%ȟ !.$ 4(!4 7% 
2%!)3%$ ΗγαΪί &/2 4(% !,:(%)-%23 !33/#)!4)/.Ȣ 
!,4/'%4(%2ȟ 4(% %6%.4 2!)3%$ ΗΫάΪȟΪΪΪȦ  7(!4 ! 
7/.$%2&5,,9 '%.%2/53 #/--5.)49 4()3 )3Ȧ 

Memory Ball Update! 



Activity News  
Spring has sprung and how lovely it is!  We are so looking 

forward to spending more time in the courtyard.  Many thanks to stu-

dents of the Middletown High Schoolôs National Honors Society for 

spending a Saturday morning working in the courtyard to get it ready 

for spring mulching.  We are also SO appreciative of the help of one 

of our participantôs son and grandson who cleaned out our mucky 

fish pond and reinstalled the pump so our waterfall is in working or-

der!  Lilypons Water Gardens is donating a lily for the pond and a 

family member is sharing some water iris from his own pond to add 

some color and life to ours ï THANK YOU!  And ï YES ï the gold 

fish are still there!  It does seem, however, that there is a leak in the 

liner (we were hoping we were incorrect about that last year) and it 

will need replacing.  If you know someone who might be willing to 

help remove the many rocks from the pond, please send them my 

way (date is TBD for this big project)! 

Another big shout out to members of the DAR who donated 

fleece for Project Linus blankets and a huge bag full of boxes of 

crayons and colored pencils for our many participants who color at 

the center on a daily basis ï thank you!  In April we square danced 

with the Frederick County Promenaders and Christina brought her 

dance partners to the center to demonstrate the Paso Doble; Pete and 

Betty also came to sing and so did our friend Cindy ï a lot of music 

in April (be sure you are checking Facebook for pictures and videos 

of all the fun)! 

Thanks to a generous grant from the Frederick Arts Council, 

Darcy from Noteable Progressions has been providing music therapy 

classes, one of which is a small choir of our participants.  The choir 

is ready to hit the road and will be performing for our friends at 

Edenton Retirement Community in late May, after a performance at 

Daybreak earlier in the month.   

 Another fun event coming up is the Royal Wedding tea party 

we will be having on May 21st.  This is in thanks to the donation 

from a family member who won a gift card at a fundraising event for 

Daybreak (thank you Frederick Womenôs Civic Club!); please note 

that while there is no fee to attend, this is a sign-up event as there is 



 limited seating.  We will enjoy finger sandwiches for lunch and 

tea and scones from Cuppa Love Tea while watching the festivi-

ties from Prince Harryôs wedding.  So please dress in your tea 

party attire if you plan to attend ï hats, too! 

Itôs been a busy month but weôre gearing up for summer 

fun! 

 

Until next timeé 

Rachael Darby 

Activity Director|Volunteer Coordinator 

Courtyard Cleanup! 

Thanks to Middletown 

High School Honor 

Society Students for 

helping with our court-

yard cleanup.  


